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EX.029/05:
WASTE MINIMISATION – CONSULTATION ON CUMBRIA 


JOINT WASTE STRATEGY FRAMEWORK (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Infrastructure Environment and Transport

Subject Matter

To consider a report from the Head of Commercial and Technical Services (CTS.05/05) on the work of the Cumbria Strategic Waste Partnership which was producing a Joint Municipal Waste Management Strategy.  A Framework Document for the Strategy was submitted for consideration.

The matter had also been considered by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 9 February 2005 and a Minute Excerpt of the Committee's discussions was submitted.  That Committee had expressed support for progress and backed the principles set out within the framework document as well as appointing three Members to serve on a Waste Minimisation Working Group.

The Vice-Chairman of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting and expanded on the Committee's deliberations.

Councillor Bloxham, Environment, Infrastructure and Transport Portfolio Holder, welcomed the Partnership between the County and District Councils to address waste minimisation issues in Cumbria.  He reported that Carlisle's current record was good, the City Council having exceeded the Government target of 30% for recycling in Carlisle.  There was a need to work towards expanding the green box scheme within the rural areas although it seemed unlikely that all properties in the rural area would be able to join the scheme.

There was a further issue in that all landfill sites in Cumbria would be full by 2007 and alternatives to waste disposal at landfill sites would have to be found.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the Head of Commercial and Technical Services, in consultation with the Environment, Infrastructure and Transport Portfolio Holder, be requested to write to the Strategic Waste Partnership incorporating the observations of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the views expressed at this meeting.

2.
That the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee be thanked for their input into this consultation process.

Reasons for Decision

The introduction of the Landfill Directive and the essential implications, together with legislation requirements, mean that a Joint Waste Strategy is essential and the City Council is a key partner in this process.







